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Recommendation: 

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves Report 

Number PW-2022-03-21, prepared by John Yungblut, Director of Public Works AND grants 

pre-budget approval in the acceptance of the quotation from Wesley Riley Contracting 

Company Ltd. for the processing of coarse aggregate at Con. 7 PT Lot 26 Kinloss at the unit 

price of $2.10 plus HST per tonne AND grants an exemption to the Purchasing and 

Procurement Policy. AND FURTHER authorizes the appropriate by-law coming forward  

Background: 

In September 2021, the Township entered into an agreement with the owners of 

Con. 7 PT Lot 26 in the former Kinloss Township that will allow for the extraction of 

surplus aggregate from the site.  The removal of this material is necessary for the 

construction of a house and barn on the vacant property.  The report from Sept. 8, 

2021 is attached to this report for reference. 

We are planning to crush approximately 20,000 tonnes of aggregate into granular 

“A” in 2022 and another 20,000 tonnes in 2023 if the results from this year’s project 

is found to be satisfactory to all parties involved. 

Discussion: 

Township staff have issued a tender for the crushing of coarse gravel at our existing 

gravel pit in the past, however, we have had mixed results with the quality of gravel 

produced when awarding to the lowest bidder.  We have had excellent results from 



working with Riley Contracting in recent years and Township staff find the price 

quoted to be a fair offer. 

Financial Impacts: 

The proposed 2022 Operating Budget has allocated $278,750 for gravel resurfacing 

and this project will allow staff to resurface significantly more roads that we did in 

2021 at a similar total cost. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an environmentally conscious community that are good stewards of our 

natural resources by being aware and taking responsibility. 

We are an accessible community that offers opportunities for everyone by having 

amenities and services nearby and being open and transparent. 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

John Yungblut, Director of Public Works, C.E.T. 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


